## Arnold, David (Environmental Services)

From: Christian Smith [chris@cjsplanning.com]

**Sent:** 20 January 2012 15:07

**To:** Arnold, David (Environmental Services)

Subject: RE: Pre-Application Advice - Surface Coal Mining, Clay Cross, Derbys

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Red

## David,

Further to our telephone conversation this afternoon, I can confirm that Provectus are intending to seek a response to the MPAs new pre-application service in respect of the above proposal. In this regard, I am intending to get a letter with drawings outlining the scheme across to you on Monday/Tuesday next week. A cheque for £500 (VAT) to cover the Council's costs will accompany the letter.

I will, as you advised me, hold off on the Screening Scoping Opinion request for the meantime until you are clearer about how the pre-application service is going to work.

I understand you have a meeting with your colleagues on Monday to discuss and finalise the pre-application service. It would be helpful to me if you could let me know of any developments that stem from this meeting, which would assist the Company with their approach to the MPA.

Have a nice weekend and I will most likely catch up with you next week.

Best regards, Chris

Christian Smith, (MRTPI) Chartered Planning Consultant



43 Station Road Glenfield Leicester LE3 8BU

Mobile: 07743 894577